
EAA Chapter 122 Meeting Minutes 

June 15, 2013 

Shreveport North Airport 

Wellsville, Pennsylvania  

 

The monthly chapter meeting was held at Shreveport North Airport (62PA) in 

Wellsville Pennsylvania in concert with the three day Father’s Day Fly-in 

extravaganza.   

 

The June meeting of EAA Chapter 122 was called to order by President Jim 

Haunstein at Shreveport North Airport (62PA) in Wellsville Pennsylvania at 1310 

hours with the following members present: Bob Maternowski, Charlie Thiemann 

and his kids, Joe Mirenzi, Bill Shlak, Jim Haunstein, Paul Furst, Tom Harry, Larry 

Moore, Ed Crouse, Lawrence Benander, Jerry Rosie, Henry Wenger, and Gene 

Humphrey.   



 

The minutes of the last meeting were approved as published on the Chapter Web 

Site. 

The Treasurer’s report will show a balance of $13,133.00 until the cost of the new 

chapter nametags is deducted. The revised balance will be presented at the next 

chapter meeting. 

Committee Reports:  

Tom Harry, Young Eagles Chair,  

Tom Harry reported on the June 8

th

 Young Eagles event held at Bermudian Valley 

Airpark (07N). Thirty Young Eagles were flown (along with some parents) in 

slightly windy but otherwise great flying weather. Tom thanked all the pilots and 

ground personnel for their efforts in pulling off a successful Young Eagles event.  

Charlie Thiemann, Activities Chair, 

Charlie reminded the chapter membership that the next chapter meeting will be the 

Chapter Pig Roast on Saturday July 13

th

, 2013 at Bermudian Valley Airpark (07N). 

While the roasting of the pig itself will be handled by a caterer, everyone was 

asked to bring a covered dish to the picnic. The picnic will begin at 9:00AM and 

the pig consumption will commence at approximately 11:00AM. 

 

Charlie also reminded the members of the chapter fly-out at Butter Valley Golf 

Port Airport (7N8) on June 29

th

, 2013. Bring your golf clubs since the airport is 

situated right smack dab in the middle of the golf course itself. 



 

Membership Committee 

 

Since Lee Geisler was not at the Father’s Day Fly-in in Shreveport, there was no 

report from the membership committee.   

Old Business: 

 

Charlie Thiemann reported that the chapter’s ace photographer/wife Jill has been 

sending e-mails to the parents of the children who participated in the Young Eagles 

flights. These E-mails contain pictures of the children’s experience at the event and 

has met with resounding success. After sending the first batch of pictures, Jill was 

deluged with requests from the other parents at the event. 



Jerry Rosie brought the new chapter name tags to the Young Eagles event and 

handed out them to the chapter members. Jerry also brought the name tags to the 

Father’s Day fly-in at Shreveport.   

New Business: 

 

Charlie Thiemann invited EAA Chapter 855 at Slatington to come to the chapter 

Pig Roast at the Bermudian Valley Airpark. So far Charlie has not received a 

commitment from the Slatington chapter.  

Jim Haunstein mentioned that chapter members who have not flown recently be 

afforded an opportunity to take a flight at the pig roast.  

 

Jim Haunstein suggested that the members attending Airventure 2013 at Oshkosh 

Wisconsin try to get together for an informal dinner at some local restaurant during 

the convention.  

 

There being no further business to bring to the membership, the official meeting 

was adjourned at 1328. 

Post-meeting presentation 

 

There was no post-meeting presentation since the Father’s Day fly-in was the 

presentation in its own right.  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


